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A T T E N T I O N  
REGISTRATION FOR STRIKE DUTY 

 

In the event of a strike, all members must participate in strike activity to be eligible 
for strike assistance.  Per the Guidelines of the International Union, your strike activity will be 
assigned to you by the Local Union Strike Committee.  IT IS YOUR OBLIGATION TO 
REPORT TO UAW LOCAL 1250 ON THE DAYS ASSIGNED BELOW.  Participation in 
the Strike may be picket duty, strike information class, or any other strike related assignment.  
You must be a member in good standing as dictated by the International Constitution. 
 

To qualify for your first strike assistance, you must report to the UAW Local 1250 Union 
Hall according to the chart below where you will be given instructions concerning registration 
and picket duty: 

Last Name Beginning with 
Letter 

Day to Report Time to Report 

A-B 1st Day of Strike 5:00 AM to 9:00 AM 
C-D 1st Day of Strike 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM 
E-F 1st Day of Strike 1:00 PM to 5:00 PM 
G-H 1st Day of Strike 5:00 PM to 9:00 PM 
I-K 1st Day of Strike 9:00 PM to 1:00 AM 
L-M 1st Day of Strike 1:00 AM to 5:00 AM 

 
Last Name Beginning with 

Letter 
Day to Report Time to Report 

N-P 2nd   Day of Strike 5:00 AM to 9:00 AM 
Q-R 2nd   Day of Strike 9:00 AM to 1:00 PM 
S-T 2nd   Day of Strike 1:00 PM to 5:00 PM 
U-Z 2nd   Day of Strike 5:00 PM to 10:00 PM 

 
You MUST PERFORM YOUR STRIKE ASSIGNMENT for your MEDICAL 

COVERAGE to be PAID and to receive your Strike Assistance. If you fail to register during 
the first week of the strike, you will not qualify for your first strike benefit.  Strike Pay is $500.00 
per week before taxes.   

 
Receipt of pensions, survivor benefits, social security, or vacation pay, shall not affect the 

eligibility of the member who is entitled to Strike Assistance.  
 

 
NO ONE CAN REGISTER FOR YOU! 

 
 

(OVER) 
 



*PLEASE NOTE:  You will personally be required to input the following information 
when you self-register on the online strike portal 

• Yours, Spouse and All Dependents Social Security Numbers 
• Date of Birth 
• Address 
• Telephone number 
• Personal Email 
• Your dependent’s date of birth                                                                                         

If you choose not to provide the required information listed above, you will not 
be entitled to Strike Assistance (Pay), Medical or the Right to Picket.  
 
You must sign in with your picket captain when reporting for picket duty, and you must present 
your picket card at strike headquarters (Local 1250 Union Hall) to receive your strike assistance 
benefits.  DO NOT LOSE YOUR PICKET CARD.  YOU MUST HAVE IT IN ORDER TO 
RECEIVE STRIKE ASSISTANCE.  Please retain this notice for your records and future 
reference. 

INSURANCE BENEFITS 
Upon approval by the International President and Secretary-Treasurer, the International Union 
will pay from its Strike Fund: Basic Group Life of $50,000 maximum, Transition Bridge, and 
Medical-Assistance including doctor, hospital, prescriptions, and Cobra options but will exclude 
the following: dental, vision, audio and sick and accident for striking members who participate 
in a strike activity assigned by the local union. 
 
Optional insurance coverage and rider polices will remain the responsibility of the member. 

 
NOTE: 
As the contract deadline approaches, we cannot tell you there will not be a strike.  We continue 
to work diligently to avoid this type of drastic measure, but we need to see some serious 
movement from the Company soon.  We understand that our active and retired members must 
and will be protected.  In the event we DO NOT strike nationally, it is still possible to go on strike 
locally.  The Company is moving slowly on some major concerns.  Your Bargaining Committee 
remains committed to getting the best possible contract, with that said we should all remain 
cautiously optimistic. 
 
We recognize there is speculation from those who are not involved in the negotiations, remember 
they are simply expressing their opinion, we need to disregard these rumors and reserve your final 
judgement once a tentative agreement is reached both nationally and locally. 
 

Reminder: we are also asking for any nonperishable food items and or toiletries that you 
are willing to donate, please bring non-expired items to the Union Hall for us to store. 
These items will be shared with UAW members that may have a need should we strike.  

If not needed, the food items will be donated to a local shelter.  
We know we can always count on our UAW brothers and sisters to help and bless those 

in need. 
 

In Solidarity, 
WILMA G. THOMAS, PRESIDENT 

UAW Local 1250 Bargaining Committee and Officers  
Mark Cullen, Vice-President / Cynthia Fossett, Recording Secretary / Jack Federan, Financial Secretary 

Jason Cullen, Acting Building Chairman, Aaron Levandusky, Acting Building Chairman, 
 Pat Smith, Skilled Trades  

Len Peterson, Retiree Chairperson 
 

Strike Committee/Community Service 
Andrew Whalen, Liaison 

Beth Simboli, Chairperson 
Donovan Brooks, Recording Secretary 

Dylan Farr, Treasurer 
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